STARTING A REGIONAL CHAPTER

What is the Purpose of the AAL Regional Chapters? 

To fulfill the vision and mission statements of African American Linguists. 

Vision of AAL 

The vision of AAL is to promote a bilingual society within the African-American community in order to prepare marketable citizens for a global economy. 

Mission of AAL: To accomplish the vision of AAL, our mission is to provide the following:

· Networking between world language professionals 

· Mentoring for students of world languages 

· Scholarships for students of world languages 

· World language resources and education for the parents of our communities 

· World language resources and education for the youth of our communities

What is the Organizational Structure of the Regional Chapter?

· Every chapter must have a chair. The responsibilities of the chair are mainly that of organizing the meetings.

· Chairs are welcome to elect a secretary if they see fit. AAL would like each region to submit an agenda and minutes of their meetings electronically.

How do I Start a Chapter?

· Take initiative. All it takes is someone who is willing to organize and take the first step. 

· Each member of AAL receives a quarterly newsletter. Each edition includes a list of AAL members and their email addresses, feel free to contact members in your region to get a chapter started. 

· AAL would be glad to send a letter to members of your region as well to inform them that there is interest in starting a regional chapter.

· Do not rely solely on AAL members. We all have people in our circles with similar interests. Feel free to start with them and encourage them to become members of AAL. Even if they never join, they may be an invaluable source of information for the regional chapter.

Starting a Chapter

· Start with what you are already doing. If you are active in a particular area of your community, continue with that work. Share your work with the group and see if it may be possible to expand it to reach more people. For example, AAL founder Krishauna Hines-Gaither was already active giving presentations in K-12 schools on Afro-Hispanics and Afro-Francophone cultures. She used the regional network friends to expand. Since several network friends are teachers, they allowed her to come to there classes to present her research and they recommended her to others. 

· Use the regional network to develop new ideas. For example, in the recent Georgia regional meeting, an attendee suggested that AAL begins college chapters. This was a great idea that no one had suggested before. 

· Use the regional network to coalesce. AAL network friend Tanya Hickson works to procure funds for Georgia Perimeter University. She is more than willing to assist AAL with finding funding sources. 

· Encourage membership amongst friends, colleagues, and family. The only criterion for network friends is that one believes in our vision. You have to neither be African American, nor speak a world language to be a network friend of AAL.

How Often Should Regional Chapters Meet?

· Each region is composed of different people who have different responsibilities and obligations. Also, in some regions, network friends may live hours apart. Assess the needs of the participants in your area. See what’s feasible for the majority of the group. 

· AAL leaves it to individual regions to decide on the frequency of their meetings. We only ask that every region meets consistently. 

· As a standard, regions normally meet in one of the following intervals…

1. Monthly

2. Every other month

3. Quarterly

4. Seasonally: Once in the spring, once in the fall, once in the summer etc

Where do the Regional Chapters Meet?

The meeting location depends on your demographics. The North Carolina chapter meets monthly at a different member’s home. The California and (soon-to-be) Georgia chapters meet at local restaurants. It would be nice to make the meeting an outing so that network friends feel relaxed and get a break from the work environment. But it is perfectly fine to meet at schools or universities, churches and community centers. 

What Documentation does the AAL Headquarters Need?

· AAL asks that each regional chair submit a summary of each meeting to the AAL headquarters. jenkins@weboaal.com

· Keep us informed. If there is something exciting happening in your area or via your regional chapter, LET US KNOW. We would love to post it on our website and share it with AAL network friends.

Is there Funding for Regional Chapters?

Since AAL is a not-for-profit organization, funding is minimal. We ask that local chapters try not to do activities that would cause them to incur expenses. For example, in North Carolina, there is a monthly book club with snacks. The only cost incurred is for the book (unless loaned from a library) and snacks. Each month the book club is rotated to a different member’s home so that no one incurs unreasonable expenses. In California and GA each member is responsible for his/her lunch or dinner when the meeting is held at a restaurant. 

